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NEXT ASSEMBLY 
MEETING 

 
THE NEXT MEETING OF 

FATHER MALLOY 
ASSEMBLY  

WILL BE ON 
AUGUST 15TH 

AT 
PROVIDENCE HALL 

 
ROSARY                7:30 PM 
 
KNIGHTS CAFÉ  8:00 PM 
 
BUSINESS  
     MEETING         8:30 PM 

 

NAVIGATOR’S REPORT 

Ah!  Labor Day!  The 
end of summer, school bells 
ringing, baseball playoffs are 
just around the corner, college 
football begins… this is a good 
time to stop, take a look at 
your priorities.  A new 
Knights’ fraternal year has 
only just begun, but is really 
almost 20% behind us!  Have 
you put at least one Assembly 
meeting or Color Corps event 
on your calendar between now 
and Thanksgiving? 
 One opportunity on 
the horizon, and an area where 
your Assembly needs your 
help: recruiting at least one 
new Sir Knight this year.  The 
exemplification for the Fourth 
Degree is scheduled for the 
Koger Center in Richmond, 
Virginia, on Saturday October 
20, 2007.  The criterion for a 
candidate is being a Third De-
gree member of the Knights of 
Columbus in good standing 
with his Council, with at least 
one year in the Order (which is 
waiverable up to six months for 
candidates who joined the Or-
der in the past year.)  Please 
ask your fellow Knights at a 
Council meeting or Parish 
event to consider joining you in 
the Patriotic Degree. 
 Sir Knights have a 
chance to express their patriot-
ism on the national celebration 
of Columbus Day, October 8, 
2007.  First, there is the cele-
bration of Columbus in Wash-

ington, DC, at Columbus 
Square, in front of Union Sta-
tion.  Mark your calendars 
now and watch the Log, the 
website and your email for de-
tails. 
 Second, the Assembly 
will be placing a wreath at the 
Tomb of the Unknowns, Ar-
lington Cemetery, also on Co-
lumbus Day at about 4:00 PM.  
The official wreath laying 
party consists of 4 Sir Knights, 
but a larger contingent on 
hand in the viewing area would 
be a very public statement of 
Catholic patriotism.  Again, 
watch the Log, website and 
your email for details. 
 Thanks you all who 
responded to my request to go 
to the website and subscribe to 
the email list server.  Email 
notification is not as personal 
as we would all like, but it can 
be more efficient and more cost 
effective than postal service. 
 We look forward to 
seeing you at a meeting soon.  
Please join us. 
Fraternally, Dick Lee 
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 Our Faithful Pilot is looking 
for volunteers to prepare the 
café for the months of Decem-
ber, February, April and May. 
The 50-50 raffle was conducted 
and SK Krieger was the winner.  
Please remember the upcoming 
exemplification is at the Koger 
Center in Richmond on October 
20th.   Try to bring in at least 
one new member.  Any Third 
Degree Knight who has been in 
the Order for one year is eligi-
ble.  If necessary, a waiver of 
the one-year rule may be possi-
ble if the candidate has been a 
Knight for six months.  It is im-
perative that a Form 4-Fourth 
Degree Membership Document 
be turned in at next month’s 
meeting on September 19th.   
Our Assembly is co-sponsoring 
a Hospitality Room at the exem-
plification and we need a few 
SKs to man the room on Satur-
day evening from 6:00 PM until 
closing at Midnight.  It will be 
closed for about two hours dur-
ing the banquet.  Your assis-
tance will provide an opportu-
nity to meet Sir Knights from 
throughout the Jurisdiction of  
Virginia 

Scribe’s ReportScribe’s ReportScribe’s ReportScribe’s Report    
On On On On     

August AssemblyAugust AssemblyAugust AssemblyAugust Assembly    
Meeting Meeting Meeting Meeting     

SK Greg SkorupskiSK Greg SkorupskiSK Greg SkorupskiSK Greg Skorupski    

The monthly meeting of Father 
Malloy Assembly was held on 
Wednesday, August 15, 2007 with 
an excellent turnout of Brother 
Knights considering it was the 
height of the vacation season.  Sir 
Knight Charles Krieger was in 
charge of the café and provided an 
outstanding menu.      



 

 

Sir Knights 
September 
Birthday’s 

 
 
 
 

 
9/03  Doug Fehrer 
9/04  Rosalino Garcia, HLM 
9/08  Irwin Oliver 
9/09  Jim Gleisner 
9/09  Gary Piper 
9/10  Edward Gallagher 
9/10  Carl Vercio 
9/10  Robert E. Hayhurst 
9/11  Vic Warzinski 
9/14  Robert Flournoy 
9/14  Rodolfo Karaan 
9/15  Rev. Ramon A. Baez 
9/19  Dan Turgeon 
9/19  Paul E. Armstrong 
9/22  Tom Maichak 
9/24  Larry Anderson 
9/25  Bill Ward 
9/28  Jim Kemble 
9/29  Dennis Brown 
 

 
 
 
 

In Memoria 

 
“Eternal Rest Grant Unto Them 

Oh Lord” 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

9/03/1998 
  SK Kenneth Fischer 

 
9/08/1987   

SK Alfred Pisani 
 

9/13/1990   
SK James Duffy    
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Brother Sir 
Knights 
 

As we conclude our summer, we 
head into September knowing 
that our Color Corps events will 
be increasing in the fall season. 
My thanks to those sir Knights 
who have participated in our 
events thus far, including the An-
nual Fairfax City 4th of July Pa-
rade in which we received an 
Honorable Mention award in the 
marching category, a few Council 
Installation of Officers, wreath 
laying at the graves of Fr. Nudd 
and our own Fr. Malloy, and the 
re-dedication of the Altar at St. 
Phillip the Apostle. 
If you have not had the chance to 
participate so far in this fraternal 
year, you will have plenty of op-
portunities to do so as more 
events are forthcoming. Events 
will include annual Columbus 
Day Celebration at the statue of 
Christopher Columbus at outside 
Union Station in D.C., followed 
by   our traditional wreath laying 
at the Tomb of the Unknown Sol-
dier at Arlington National Ceme-
tery. Both events will be held on 
Monday, October 8.  As other 
events and the specific logistical 
information are known, we will 
forward via meetings and the As-
sembly email system 
In order for us to communicate 
upcoming events as well as 
prayers for those Sir knights and 
their families in an efficient man-
ner, all Sir Knights with email are 
encouraged to register with the 
Assembly email system.  It is only 
used for the purposes of the As-
sembly/4th Degree information/
notices, and no other personal, 
unauthorized use.  Rest assured 
you will not be bombarded with 
spam or other any other solicita-
tion. 
I also extend my thanks to the 18 
Sir Knights who attended the last 
4th Degree meeting on August 15.  
It was very nice to see that num-

ber of Sir Knights for a meeting.  
My sincerest thanks to SK 
Charles Kraiger for providing a 
wonderful meal for the Sir 
Knights Café.  Charles tasty cui-
sine was indeed a treat.  He is 
going to put us all to shame. 
Speaking of Sir Knights Café, I 
am still looking for volunteers to 
provide meals for the following 
months, December, February, 
April and May. Any Sir Knight 
interested in showing off his culi-
nary skills, please feel free to con-
tact me and we can discuss specif-
ics. 
I close this months Captain’s 
Corner with a plea to all my 
Brother Sir Knights to continue 
to demonstrate your faith and 
patriotism by continuing to par-
ticipate in, or joining the ranks 
of, the Color Corps.  I look for-
ward to seeing as many Sir 
Knights at our next meeting on 
Sept. 19. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
SK William “Bill” Weich 
Faithful Captain 
Sir Knights: 

Sir Knights: 
I would like to take a few 

minutes to reflect on fra-

ternalism.  What does 

fraternalism really mean 

in our Order and in soci-

ety today?  Of course, we 

demonstrate fraternalism 

every time we participate 

in activities with our 

brother knights in our 

councils and assembly.  

But I believe that frater-

nity involves a lot more.  

Fraternity really comple-

ments the first principle 

of our Order, charity.  

What do we do in our 

busy lives to keep in 

touch with our brother 

Sir Knights and their 

families to make sure 

that they are okay?  A lot 

of times a helping hand 

or a word of encourage-

ment will go a long way 

in helping someone over-

come a problem that’s 

been plaguing them.  

Prayer for those sick or 

in distress has the power 

to change lives through 

the grace of God.  Visit-

ing our brothers and 

their families in the hos-

pital or at home brings 

joy to the heart of the 

giver as well as the re-

cipients.  Please keep in 

touch with our brother 

knights and let me know 

where we can provide 

prayers and assistance to 

those in need. 

 

Please remember in your 

prayers the following Sir 

Knights and their fami-

lies: Kathy Cotner, wife 

of SK Jack Cotner; and 

finally for the repose of 

the brother of SK Gerry 

Pepin, the mother of PFN 

Jay Cabacar, the brother 

of SK Dennis Gibson, the 

sister of SK Greg Skorup-

ski, and the aunt of PFN 

Tom Kelley.  Also keep in 

your prayers the men and 

women of our Armed 

Forces serving in harm’s 

way; as well as those 

protecting our homeland 

security at home. 

 

I want to extend my ap-

preciation to those that 

attended our last meet-

ing and participated in 

our Assembly’s works.  

Our next Assembly meet-

ing will be held on 

Wednesday, September 

19th at 8 p.m. preceded 

by the recitation of the 

Rosary at 7:30 p.m. 

  

George H. Billy 

The Captain’sThe Captain’sThe Captain’sThe Captain’s    
CornerCornerCornerCorner    

The Pilot’s The Pilot’s The Pilot’s The Pilot’s 
Portal Portal Portal Portal     
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Welcome to the 
Commander’s Cor-
ner.  
 
I’d like to thank the Color 
Corps members that par-
ticipated in events this 
past month.  It was very 
difficult to round up 
enough Sir Knights for 

the events, and I want to 
especially thank SK Den-
nis Gibson who organized 
our participation at the 
events at St. Phillip and 
Queen of Apostles; and 

both Dennis and PFN Dick 
Owen who did double 
duty at the events! 
 
I’m still looking for Color 
Corps liaison to each 
council in our Assembly 

and I thank SK Jerry 
Hovan for already step-
ping forward to serve as 
the St. Mary of Sorrow’s 
Council liaison. Please e-
mail me at geo-
billy@aol.com if you are 

willing to do this. 
 
Where We’ve Been: 

• August 12th – Annual 

Memorial Mass for Fr. 
Malloy and placing of 
wreath at gravesite at 
Fairfax Cemetery. Thanks 
to Faithful Admiral Tom 
Kelley for getting the 
wreath, and Faithful 

Navigator Dick Lee for 
participating. 

• August 18th – Marian 

Procession and Mass at 

Queen of Apostles.  
Thanks to the following 
Sir Knights that partici-
pated: SK Dennis Brown, 
PFN Dick Owen, SK 
Ernesto Gonzalez, SK 
Felix Tacaraya, SK Jona-

than Lash, SK Paul 

Hebert. 
August 18th – Dedication 
of Altar and Mass at St. 
Phillip celebrated by 

Bishop Loverde.  Thanks 
to the following Sir 
Knights that participated: 
Faithful Captain Bill 
Weich, Faithful Scribe 
Greg Skorupski, PFN Dick 
Owen, SK Dennis Brown. 

Upcoming Events:  

• September 14th – 50th 

Anniversary Mass for the 
school of Our Lady of 

Good Counsel, Vienna.  
The Mass is at 1 p.m.  
Meet at the church 30 
minutes prior. Our par-
ticipation is contingent 
on getting enough mem-

bers that can participate 
(should have at least 4). 

• September 15th-16th – 

Father Diamond Council 
recruiting drive after 

Masses during the week-
end.  Meet at Providence 
Hall in regalia 20 minutes 
before the end Mass for 
instructions. 
October 8th  – Columbus 

Day Parades, Columbus 
Ceremony at Union Sta-
tion, Laying of Wreath at 
Tomb of the Unknowns at 
Arlington at 4:15 p.m.  
Standby for more infor-
mation next month. 

 
If you become aware of 
an event, please notify 
the Faithful Navigator 
Dick Lee and myself as 
soon as possible to see if 
we can participate as an 

Assembly.  Events out-
side of church require 
approval of the District 
Master so early notifica-
tion is needed.  If you 
want to be informed of 

the Color Corps events 
between newsletters, 
please sign up to the list 
server on the Assembly’s 
web site.  This is the pri-
mary means of communi-
cation to the Color Corps.  

Several members have 
done this during the past 
month and we’re looking 
for still wider participa-

tion to get the word out 
to our members. 
 
One thing I noted from 

recent events is that we 
need to work a little on 
the manual of arms when 
using our swords.  If you 
can spare a few minutes 
please practice in front of 
a mirror the following 

sequences: Present 
Sword to Carry Sword 
(such as done at the 
opening/closing proces-
sions in church) and 
Draw/Return Sword.  

During Draw/Return 
Sword we want to re-
member to control the 
sword tip so nobody gets 
poked! Keep in mind that 
these commands are exe-

cuted silently when in 

church so be alert to 

key on the Commander 

for these commands. 

 

Looking forward to 

seeing you at our next 

event! 

 

George Billy  

Commanders Commanders Commanders Commanders     
CornerCornerCornerCorner    

    
    Phone Numbers 

And  

E-mail Addresses 

 

 

Navigator 

Dick Lee 

(703) 323-8957 
Richard.P.Lee@ 

Verizon.com 

 

 

Captain 

William Weich 

(301) 527-1207 

wweich@yahoo.com 

 

 

Comptroller 

Lawrence Novak 

(703) 978-6137 

zlr01@aol.com 

 

 

Scribe 

Greg Skorupski 

(703)978-8280 
gregskisr@verizon.com 

 

 

Commander 

George Billy 

(703) 323-6470 

geobilly@aol.com 

 

 

Admiral 

Newsletter Editor 

Thomas Kelley 

(703) 385-2819 
Fairfaxtom@msn.com 

 

 

Faithful Friar 

Rev. Cedric Wilson 

(301) 445-1681 

MEMORIAL  FOR 
FR MALLOY 

 
Pictured on the outer 
page of this Newsletter, 
Color Corps members 
of Fr Walter Malloy 
Assembly and Fr. 
Robert Nudd Council 
in Chantilly gather at 
Fairfax Memorial 
Cemetary.  Wreaths 
were placed at the 
gravesites of both Fr. 
Malloy and Fr. Nudd.  
This is an annual event 
for the Members of Fr. 
Nudd Council and Fr. 
Malloy Assembly 
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NEXT ASSEMBLY 
MEETING 

 
THE NEXT MEETING OF 

FATHER MALLOY 
ASSEMBLY  

WILL BE ON 
AUGUST 15TH 

AT 
PROVIDENCE HALL 

 
ROSARY                7:30 PM 
 
KNIGHTS CAFÉ  8:00 PM 
 
BUSINESS  
     MEETING         8:30 PM 

 

NAVIGATOR’S REPORT 

Ah!  Labor Day!  The 
end of summer, school bells 
ringing, baseball playoffs are 
just around the corner, college 
football begins… this is a good 
time to stop, take a look at 
your priorities.  A new 
Knights’ fraternal year has 
only just begun, but is really 
almost 20% behind us!  Have 
you put at least one Assembly 
meeting or Color Corps event 
on your calendar between now 
and Thanksgiving? 
 One opportunity on 
the horizon, and an area where 
your Assembly needs your 
help: recruiting at least one 
new Sir Knight this year.  The 
exemplification for the Fourth 
Degree is scheduled for the 
Koger Center in Richmond, 
Virginia, on Saturday October 
20, 2007.  The criterion for a 
candidate is being a Third De-
gree member of the Knights of 
Columbus in good standing 
with his Council, with at least 
one year in the Order (which is 
waiverable up to six months for 
candidates who joined the Or-
der in the past year.)  Please 
ask your fellow Knights at a 
Council meeting or Parish 
event to consider joining you in 
the Patriotic Degree. 
 Sir Knights have a 
chance to express their patriot-
ism on the national celebration 
of Columbus Day, October 8, 
2007.  First, there is the cele-
bration of Columbus in Wash-

ington, DC, at Columbus 
Square, in front of Union Sta-
tion.  Mark your calendars 
now and watch the Log, the 
website and your email for de-
tails. 
 Second, the Assembly 
will be placing a wreath at the 
Tomb of the Unknowns, Ar-
lington Cemetery, also on Co-
lumbus Day at about 4:00 PM.  
The official wreath laying 
party consists of 4 Sir Knights, 
but a larger contingent on 
hand in the viewing area would 
be a very public statement of 
Catholic patriotism.  Again, 
watch the Log, website and 
your email for details. 
 Thanks you all who 
responded to my request to go 
to the website and subscribe to 
the email list server.  Email 
notification is not as personal 
as we would all like, but it can 
be more efficient and more cost 
effective than postal service. 
 We look forward to 
seeing you at a meeting soon.  
Please join us. 
Fraternally, Dick Lee 
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 Our Faithful Pilot is looking 
for volunteers to prepare the 
café for the months of Decem-
ber, February, April and May. 
The 50-50 raffle was conducted 
and SK Krieger was the winner.  
Please remember the upcoming 
exemplification is at the Koger 
Center in Richmond on October 
20th.   Try to bring in at least 
one new member.  Any Third 
Degree Knight who has been in 
the Order for one year is eligi-
ble.  If necessary, a waiver of 
the one-year rule may be possi-
ble if the candidate has been a 
Knight for six months.  It is im-
perative that a Form 4-Fourth 
Degree Membership Document 
be turned in at next month’s 
meeting on September 19th.   
Our Assembly is co-sponsoring 
a Hospitality Room at the exem-
plification and we need a few 
SKs to man the room on Satur-
day evening from 6:00 PM until 
closing at Midnight.  It will be 
closed for about two hours dur-
ing the banquet.  Your assis-
tance will provide an opportu-
nity to meet Sir Knights from 
throughout the Jurisdiction of  
Virginia 

Scribe’s ReportScribe’s ReportScribe’s ReportScribe’s Report    
On On On On     

August AssemblyAugust AssemblyAugust AssemblyAugust Assembly    
Meeting Meeting Meeting Meeting     

SK Greg SkorupskiSK Greg SkorupskiSK Greg SkorupskiSK Greg Skorupski    

The monthly meeting of Father 
Malloy Assembly was held on 
Wednesday, August 15, 2007 
with an excellent turnout of 
Brother Knights considering it 
was the height of the vacation 
season.  Sir Knight Charles 
Krieger was in charge of the 
café and provided an out-



 

 

Sir Knights 
September 
Birthday’s 

 
 
 
 

 
9/03  Doug Fehrer 
9/04  Rosalino Garcia, HLM 
9/08  Irwin Oliver 
9/09  Jim Gleisner 
9/09  Gary Piper 
9/10  Edward Gallagher 
9/10  Carl Vercio 
9/10  Robert E. Hayhurst 
9/11  Vic Warzinski 
9/14  Robert Flournoy 
9/14  Rodolfo Karaan 
9/15  Rev. Ramon A. Baez 
9/19  Dan Turgeon 
9/19  Paul E. Armstrong 
9/22  Tom Maichak 
9/24  Larry Anderson 
9/25  Bill Ward 
9/28  Jim Kemble 
9/29  Dennis Brown 
 

 
 
 
 

In Memoria 

 
“Eternal Rest Grant Unto Them 

Oh Lord” 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

9/03/1998 
  SK Kenneth Fischer 

 
9/08/1987   

SK Alfred Pisani 
 

9/13/1990   
SK James Duffy    
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Brother Sir 
Knights 
 

As we conclude our summer, we 
head into September knowing 
that our Color Corps events will 
be increasing in the fall season. 
My thanks to those sir Knights 
who have participated in our 
events thus far, including the An-
nual Fairfax City 4th of July Pa-
rade in which we received an 
Honorable Mention award in the 
marching category, a few Council 
Installation of Officers, wreath 
laying at the graves of Fr. Nudd 
and our own Fr. Malloy, and the 
re-dedication of the Altar at St. 
Phillip the Apostle. 
If you have not had the chance to 
participate so far in this fraternal 
year, you will have plenty of op-
portunities to do so as more 
events are forthcoming. Events 
will include annual Columbus 
Day Celebration at the statue of 
Christopher Columbus at outside 
Union Station in D.C., followed 
by   our traditional wreath laying 
at the Tomb of the Unknown Sol-
dier at Arlington National Ceme-
tery. Both events will be held on 
Monday, October 8.  As other 
events and the specific logistical 
information are known, we will 
forward via meetings and the As-
sembly email system 
In order for us to communicate 
upcoming events as well as 
prayers for those Sir knights and 
their families in an efficient man-
ner, all Sir Knights with email are 
encouraged to register with the 
Assembly email system.  It is only 
used for the purposes of the As-
sembly/4th Degree information/
notices, and no other personal, 
unauthorized use.  Rest assured 
you will not be bombarded with 
spam or other any other solicita-
tion. 
I also extend my thanks to the 18 
Sir Knights who attended the last 
4th Degree meeting on August 15.  
It was very nice to see that num-

ber of Sir Knights for a meeting.  
My sincerest thanks to SK 
Charles Kraiger for providing a 
wonderful meal for the Sir 
Knights Café.  Charles tasty cui-
sine was indeed a treat.  He is 
going to put us all to shame. 
Speaking of Sir Knights Café, I 
am still looking for volunteers to 
provide meals for the following 
months, December, February, 
April and May. Any Sir Knight 
interested in showing off his culi-
nary skills, please feel free to con-
tact me and we can discuss specif-
ics. 
I close this months Captain’s 
Corner with a plea to all my 
Brother Sir Knights to continue 
to demonstrate your faith and 
patriotism by continuing to par-
ticipate in, or joining the ranks 
of, the Color Corps.  I look for-
ward to seeing as many Sir 
Knights at our next meeting on 
Sept. 19. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
SK William “Bill” Weich 
Faithful Captain 
Sir Knights: 

Sir Knights: 
I would like to take a few 

minutes to reflect on fra-

ternalism.  What does 

fraternalism really mean 

in our Order and in soci-

ety today?  Of course, we 

demonstrate fraternalism 

every time we participate 

in activities with our 

brother knights in our 

councils and assembly.  

But I believe that frater-

nity involves a lot more.  

Fraternity really comple-

ments the first principle 

of our Order, charity.  

What do we do in our 

busy lives to keep in 

touch with our brother 

Sir Knights and their 

families to make sure 

that they are okay?  A lot 

of times a helping hand 

or a word of encourage-

ment will go a long way 

in helping someone over-

come a problem that’s 

been plaguing them.  

Prayer for those sick or 

in distress has the power 

to change lives through 

the grace of God.  Visit-

ing our brothers and 

their families in the hos-

pital or at home brings 

joy to the heart of the 

giver as well as the re-

cipients.  Please keep in 

touch with our brother 

knights and let me know 

where we can provide 

prayers and assistance to 

those in need. 

 

Please remember in your 

prayers the following Sir 

Knights and their fami-

lies: Kathy Cotner, wife 

of SK Jack Cotner; and 

finally for the repose of 

the brother of SK Gerry 

Pepin, the mother of PFN 

Jay Cabacar, the brother 

of SK Dennis Gibson, the 

sister of SK Greg Skorup-

ski, and the aunt of PFN 

Tom Kelley.  Also keep in 

your prayers the men and 

women of our Armed 

Forces serving in harm’s 

way; as well as those 

protecting our homeland 

security at home. 

 

I want to extend my ap-

preciation to those that 

attended our last meet-

ing and participated in 

our Assembly’s works.  

Our next Assembly meet-

ing will be held on 

Wednesday, September 

19th at 8 p.m. preceded 

by the recitation of the 

Rosary at 7:30 p.m. 

  

George H. Billy 
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Welcome to the Com-
mander’s Corner.  
 
I’d like to thank the Color 

Corps members that par-
ticipated in events this 
past month.  It was very 
difficult to round up 
enough Sir Knights for 
the events, and I want to 
especially thank SK Den-

nis Gibson who organized 
our participation at the 
events at St. Phillip and 
Queen of Apostles; and 
both Dennis and PFN Dick 
Owen who did double 

duty at the events! 
 
I’m still looking for Color 
Corps liaison to each 
council in our Assembly 
and I thank SK Jerry 
Hovan for already step-

ping forward to serve as 
the St. Mary of Sorrow’s 
Council liaison. Please e-
mail me at geo-
billy@aol.com if you are 
willing to do this. 
 

Where We’ve Been: 

• August 12th – Annual 

Memorial Mass for Fr. 
Malloy and placing of 

wreath at gravesite at 
Fairfax Cemetery. Thanks 
to Faithful Admiral Tom 
Kelley for getting the 
wreath, and Faithful 
Navigator Dick Lee for 

participating. 

• August 18th – Marian 

Procession and Mass at 
Queen of Apostles.  
Thanks to the following 

Sir Knights that partici-
pated: SK Dennis Brown, 
PFN Dick Owen, SK 
Ernesto Gonzalez, SK 
Felix Tacaraya, SK Jona-

than Lash, SK Paul 
Hebert. 
August 18th – Dedication 
of Altar and Mass at St. 

Phillip celebrated by 
Bishop Loverde.  Thanks 
to the following Sir 
Knights that participated: 
Faithful Captain Bill 
Weich, Faithful Scribe 
Greg Skorupski, PFN Dick 

Owen, SK Dennis Brown. 
Upcoming Events:  

• September 14th – 50th 

Anniversary Mass for the 

school of Our Lady of 
Good Counsel, Vienna.  
The Mass is at 1 p.m.  
Meet at the church 30 
minutes prior. Our par-
ticipation is contingent 

on getting enough mem-
bers that can participate 
(should have at least 4). 

• September 15th-16th – 

Father Diamond Council 

recruiting drive after 
Masses during the week-
end.  Meet at Providence 
Hall in regalia 20 minutes 
before the end Mass for 
instructions. 

October 8th  – Columbus 
Day Parades, Columbus 
Ceremony at Union Sta-
tion, Laying of Wreath at 
Tomb of the Unknowns at 
Arlington at 4:15 p.m.  
Standby for more infor-

mation next month. 
 

If you become aware of 
an event, please notify 
the Faithful Navigator 
Dick Lee and myself as 
soon as possible to see if 

we can participate as an 
Assembly.  Events out-
side of church require 
approval of the District 
Master so early notifica-
tion is needed.  If you 

want to be informed of 
the Color Corps events 
between newsletters, 
please sign up to the list 
server on the Assembly’s 
web site.  This is the pri-
mary means of communi-

cation to the Color Corps.  
Several members have 
done this during the past 
month and we’re looking 
for still wider participa-

tion to get the word out 
to our members. 
 
One thing I noted from 

recent events is that we 
need to work a little on 
the manual of arms when 
using our swords.  If you 
can spare a few minutes 
please practice in front of 
a mirror the following 

sequences: Present 
Sword to Carry Sword 
(such as done at the 
opening/closing proces-
sions in church) and 
Draw/Return Sword.  

During Draw/Return 
Sword we want to re-
member to control the 
sword tip so nobody gets 
poked! Keep in mind that 
these commands are exe-

cuted silently when in 

church so be alert to 

key on the Commander 

for these commands. 

 

Looking forward to 

seeing you at our next 

event! 

 

George Billy  

Commanders Commanders Commanders Commanders     
CornerCornerCornerCorner    

    
    Phone Numbers 

And  

E-mail Addresses 

 

 

Navigator 

Dick Lee 

(703) 323-8957 
Richard.P.Lee@ 

Verizon.com 

 

 

Captain 

William Weich 

(301) 527-1207 

wweich@yahoo.com 

 

 

Comptroller 

Lawrence Novak 

(703) 978-6137 

zlr01@aol.com 

 

 

Scribe 

Greg Skorupski 

(703)978-8280 
gregskisr@verizon.com 

 

 

Commander 

George Billy 

(703) 323-6470 

geobilly@aol.com 

 

 

Admiral 

Newsletter Editor 

Thomas Kelley 

(703) 385-2819 
Fairfaxtom@msn.com 

 

 

Faithful Friar 

Rev. Cedric Wilson 

(301) 445-1681 

MEMORIAL  FOR 
FR MALLOY 

 
Pictured on the outer 
page of this Newsletter, 
Color Corps members 
of Fr Walter Malloy 
Assembly and Fr. 
Robert Nudd Council 
in Chantilly gather at 
Fairfax Memorial 
Cemetary.  Wreaths 
were placed at the 
gravesites of both Fr. 
Malloy and Fr. Nudd.  
This is an annual event 
for the Members of Fr. 
Nudd Council and Fr. 
Malloy Assembly 
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